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BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
Facilities Committee 
 
New School Update 
The construction started slow for the month of February with all the rain but progress has 
picked up over the last couple of weeks. Poettker construction made the decision to remove 
the excess mud and bring rock in. This has made it possible to keep working even if we receive 
more rain in the future. The footings are being installed and precast walls are scheduled to start 
being erected on March 15th.  Hopefully by the end of March you will begin to see the start of 
your new Facility. 
 

Replace Heat Exchangers Jr. High 
In January, Xcell Mechanical did their annual maintenance on our roof top units and all exhaust 
fans. They found that we have a few bad heat exchangers and a couple bad condenser fan 
motors as well as one bad exhaust fan motor. Xcell Mechanical is in the process of making these 
repairs. 
 

Bus Lounge Sanitary Line 
The sanitary line in the bus lounge collapsed early this month. I made the decision to run a new 
line directly out the wall instead of fixing the collapsed line. The new bathroom should be done 
later this week. 
 

Transportation 
 
In the Transportation department, we still have two open routes. I am hoping to have one filled 
by March 6th. I also received Debbie Johnston’s letter of resignation, effective at the end of the 
school year. 
 
 
 
 
 


